

Uplawmoor Community Council Meeting Minutes

Wednesday 2nd October 2024

CC Attendees –

Lorna Dempster (Chair)

Rachael Stewart (Secretary)

David Carslaw

Other attendees – James Smith, Quentin Wilson, Chris Lundi, Toni Leggat, Judith Leggat, Lorraine Walker.

SEPTEMBER MINUTES – 1ST PROPOSER - Lorna Dempster 2ND PROPOSER - David Carslaw

Agenda

1. Apologies
2. Co-option members request
3. Community transport meeting
4. Meeting of CDL
5. School Crossing Patrol
6. Correspondence
7. Planning
8. Treasurer's Report
9. Other business
10. Open to the floor



Uplawmoor Community Council

Topic	Notes	Action Required	Who to Action
1.0	Cormac McAleenan, (business) Andy Gibson. Prior engagement. Alison McBrier – email apology Kyle McCormick (cc webinar)		
2.0	Lorraine Walker – proposer 1 st Lorna D & 2 nd Rachael S		
3.0	Community transport meeting attended by Lorna Dempster. Discussed on a volunteer basis – micro network for drivers.	Aim to establish a list of volunteers Work on compiling a post for volunteer list for fb, website, hotel boards.	Lorna Dempster
4.0	CDL community development and learning – Discussed issues.	Waiting on response. Responded – Nov to give report	Lorna Dempster
5.0	Crossing patrol - Rachael has emailed numerous councillors and East Ren Education Dep. Still waiting on response. Volunteer rota discussed. Utilise in the meantime?	Email police re help with this. Also for police Prescence in the village for speeding on main road (Andy help with contacts). Advertise within the village Eddie white – Advert re posted please – email council Hotel will post advert too & utilsie email list Community warden in meantime? Chris Lundi looking into	Rachael Stewart Andy Gibson Chris Lundi
6.0	Airport flight path – webinar Sep 11 th & Oct 2 nd – in diary to join.	Website upload & link. Need a plan for proposing. Ask for meeting. RS to email again	Rachael Stewart Emailed Mark Beveridge to ask for meeting.

	<i>Andy did webinar</i>	Andy to report back on webinar <i>Ask for another meeting – call – Lorna 6th oct online consultation shuts</i>	
6.1	Iain Houston , emailed received Sports day - inclusion of other groups Replied stating it was quickly put together etc so couldn't induced as many as wanted, but plan to do this in future events.		
6.2	Alan Fraser – Tannoch road Email outlining issues on Tannoch road re traffic / road safety Chris Lundi gave helpful info - Mandatory 20 speed – would require consultation with village and council Signage and road markings – should be fixed quickly	Chase roads meeting	Rachael Stewart Lorna Dempster
6.3	New wind turbine proposal previously raised by Aileen Jackson. Update - Wind turbine – Lorna trying to get meeting – objections still open – note on UCC website. <i>Aileen emailed – re objections.</i> Chris lundi – can pass on any info to planning as he sits on planning board. Always must be a community benefit – money put back into villages. Ask planning what the investor has proposed to put into the village.	Upload info to UCC website & fb page Lorna to speak to planning – via Andy – still waiting on hear back Email Andy CCLO re being consulted on this from planning as UCC	David Carslaw Lorna Dempster

	Planning portal – key dates. ‘Report of handling’ or ‘decisions’ section		
6.4	Andy Reid – CPR training nights in Neilston	FB post to share event FB post to poll event in Uplawmoor	Rachael Stewart Lorna Dempster
6.5	Andy Reid – Data protection course	Pay for group access. Lorna forward to Cormac	Lorna Dempster Cormac MacAleenan
7.0	New house on Tannoch/Mure place – query raised as to potential issue with founds under bridge. <i>Bridge under control of railway? Network rail – Roads dep – is there any issue?</i>	Email planning re update Email roads dep to look at bridge	Lorna Dempster Andy Gibson
7.1	House above Spunki cottage – Lorna contacted planning and told the application is closed so objections can’t be logged	Asked so we can be made aware in future even although its east Ayrshire boundary line – Lorna asked for any planning on border of councils to be made aware by email	Lorna Dempster
7.2	Murdoch’s Can we obtain more info on this? Is it Neilson CC? Conditions can be set for working hours etc and limit to HGV amounts – planning officer? Can we ask to see these conditions or be consulted. Advice from Chris Lundi. No date set for local review body or local planning since April. From Chris Lundi	Check website Who to contact?	Lorna Dempster

8.0	Cormac MacAleenan – not present, passed on that bank account remains untouched since previous minutes, therefore balance remains the same. Still dealing with banking access issues.	Continue to deal with bank changeover	Cormac MacAleenan
9.0	Website. Update required - upload minutes etc	Still to be done	Cormac MacAleenan
9.1	Village Calendar & list of clubs etc at update to fb (link twitter etc) and notice board & hotel. Utilise notice board more. Dunlop diary – spoke to Rev McBrier re including Uplawmoor in diary. To come along to next meeting or send church rep to discuss further.	Reach out to clubs to come together to host village meeting informing villagers of events in calendar and ways to get involved etc. List begun being compiled. Complete.	Cormac MacAleenan Rachael Stewart
9.3	David Carslaw previously raised issue of driver visibility at village entrance (Caldwell Golf Club end) due to overgrown trees etc. Rachael emailed numerous times to fix – East Ren Council. No action taken. <i>No reply</i> Dubiety as to who owns the land – perhaps ScotRail? <i>No reply from Scotrail.</i>	Discuss with roads dep at meeting?	Rachael Stewart <i>Emailed Andrew Reid for help re land ownership – no reply as of yet</i>
9.4	Speeding issues on Tannoch Road – signage old and needs replaced. Potential zebra crossing? Suggestion to woden pavement outside school entrance. Raise at roads meeting. Suggestion to utilise difference entrance to school – via gate from Mure Hall car park. Avoids busy road entrance and provides car park to reduce traffic on Tannoch road	Meeting set with roads? Get police advice Liaise with PTA - Toni Leggat PTA to discuss with Mrs McKenna HT	Rachael Stewart <i>Andy Gibson Toni Leggat</i>

9.5	<p>Bus service – this has been much reduced RS looked into routes - McGills new route – from Beith to Barrhead/Kilmarnock – Emailed McGills to include Uplawmoor – no reply as of yet Raised with Chris Lundi Down to individual bus companies – SPT poor funding - Scot gov fund bus routes? Chris Lundi could help? ARG travel 365 Transport authorities – to run a service from Kilmarnock to Glasgow SPT to bring under gov control</p>	Chase council for response	Rachael Stewart Cormac MacAleenan
9.6	<p>Villager raised issue of children cycling within the village and not doing so safely.</p> <p>Encourage cycling proficiency at school. Let parents know.</p>	Email PTA and Sharon Mc Kenna re education	Rachael Stewart Toni Leggat
10.0	<p>Gala day</p> <p>Suitable dates?</p> <p>Gala society to organise?</p> <p>Separate meeting req – with CC and gala & PTA & and groups</p>	<p>Set meeting?</p> <p>David to send out date</p>	David Carslaw

10.1	Intruder to glen lane raised by resident. Police dealing with situation. No further action from UCC.		
10.2	Drainage at Catsburn Path Stank is broken and not draining properly Road not owned by council but drain must be to dealt with by council (Chris Lundi)	Email East ren environment – is drainage adoptable by council? Get email from Chris Lundi	Lorna Dempster
10.3	Lampposts broken outside hotel - raised by hotel Hotel utilised flood lights to help light the area. Too bright. Complaint has been logged	Program for new streetlights – might interfere. Check with roads dep	Rachael Stewart